From: Movie Poster Art Gallery ■
Sent: 30 August 2022 15:13
To: Planning Planning

**Subject:** Planning Application -2022/2626/P

Attachments:



RE; Planning Application London Police Station 2022/2626/P

Dear Planning officers .

I object strongly to the current plans for the following reasons .

I have attached several images of the light that comes from the direction of the development . Its essential for the wellbeing of those of us living and working in Colville Place and Crabtree fields. When the last time this site was developed an allowance was made to not exceed this current height and the pictures I have provided show you exactly why . When the building height is increased we will loose most of our natural sunlight .

As the intention is to raise the height it will block and render the whole street into unacceptable darkness.

We already have a serious problem with drug dealing in the area and my staff have complained to the Police of not being safe. To plunge this little oasis of greenery into darkness is not acceptable.

Martyn Willis

The Movie Poster Art Gallery The Gallery 1 Colville Place W1T 2 BG